TOWN OF ARLINGTON



Mt. Pleasant Cemetery
70 Medford Street, Arlington, MA 02474
Telephone: 781-316-3276
Fax: 781-316-3280
www.arlingtonma.gov

The Minutes of the Arlington Cemetery Commission January 10, 2018

Present: Commissioners Michele Hassler, Bill McCarthy, DPW Director, Mike Rademacher, DPW Op. Manager, Dan Warren

Absent: Commissioner Brain Hasbrouck and Cemetery Supervisor, Jason Jones

Meeting opened at 9:03 am Approved minutes from December 13, 2017 Three (3) deeds were reviewed and awaiting finalization

- 1. Chapel door: Mike still has questions about ADA compliance. Bill asked if we were just replacing the doors or doing the frame as well.
- 2. Cemetery signs: Dan said the shop is looking into templates
- 3. Tree removal: Dan will get in touch with Marquis and see when they will move forward with the rest of the removals
- 4. Mapping: Nothing new to update
- 5. CPA update: Survey team was out at the OBG and a meeting will be scheduled soon.
- 6. Perpetual Care withdrawal will go back to \$150,000.00 this fiscal year.

Cemetery Commission Meeting January 10, 2017 Page 2

7. Snow blower was purchased to use on the columbarium path.

Monthly numbers were reviewed. Meeting adjourned at 9:26 am. Next meeting will be February 14, 2018.

Respectfully submitted Jean Smith